
 

 

 

 

Reaching…Teaching…Touching...in the Heart of Powhatan 
3922 Old Buckingham Road 

In the Heart of the Courthouse Village     
(804) 598-3098                            Newsletter May 3, 2021 

Visit our website at maymemorialchurch.org 

 

 

 
 

A Warm Welcome to our Newest Member! 

Mary Ellen Balarzs joined with May Memorial on April 

18!  After retiring from the Organist position she wanted to 

continue at May Memorial and we are happy she did. 

 

 

 

From the Pastor…“Them” 
 

            Several weeks ago in Sunday School one of the class members told the story about her encounter with a 

person she invited to church.  If I remember correctly, she was at a garage sale, and while she was looking over the 

items for sale she struck up a conversation with the woman hosting the Saturday morning sale.  After a few minutes 

the conversation turned to church, or religion, or spiritual things.  The Sunday School Class Member took the 

opportunity to invite the woman to May Memorial.  The woman replied that she had tried church before, but when 

she had gone she was not accepted or welcomed.  She did not feel any sense of hospitality.  She never explicitly 

said the reason for this, but somehow it was believed that it was connected to her many tattoos.  “Well,” the Sunday 

School Class Member responded, “I just don’t think you would feel that way at May Memorial.  They are a very 

welcoming people.” 

            I’ve thought about this story since it was told in Sunday School, and it was on my mind yesterday during my 

sermon.  Yesterday we focused on the story of the deacon Philip and the Ethiopian Eunuch.  The Ethiopian Eunuch, 

for many reasons, was one of “them” to Philip.  And yet the Spirit led Philip to encounter and share God’s love with 

him.  Even though he was one of “them.” 

            In my sermon I never said who “them” is.  That is because I don’t know who it may be for you.  For each 

one of us it may be different, or, we may share the same perspective.  We may have some “thems” as a church, not 

unanimously, but generally.  But whoever your “them” is, the Spirit is continuously calling us to share God’s with, 

well, them. 

            I love the Baptist Will Campbell.  He was a preacher, college chaplain at Ole Miss, and author.  His 

novel Brother to a Dragonfly is a great read, and he was pastor to the likes of Johnny Cash, Willie Nelson, and 

Studs Terkel.  Campbell carried the title “Bootleg Preacher,” and he did not fit in the “Baptist Preacher Box” in any 
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From the Pastor…(continued from page 1…) 

normal sense of the image.  But Campbell preached that Jesus calls us to love all people, not just those we agree 

with.  Campbell marched for civil rights alongside Martin Luther King, Jr., and he was also a friend to many KKK 

leaders.  He was criticized for his associations, and he would reply that “you have to love them all.” 

            That is what we are called to do, to allow that line between “us” and “them” to fade so that we may share 

God’s love with all that the Spirit leads us to. 

 

Connecting to God...Worship 

 

 

Worship in the Sanctuary on Sunday 

Please join us this Sunday, May 9, at 11:00 a.m.  The children will meet for 

Extended Session and we will have a nursery.   Safety measures are in place.  

    

 

 

Connecting to Each Other...Fellowship  

  

Rachael Circle Social! 
 Nancy Wood is inviting everyone to her home for  a “Meeting on the Porch” on May 

11th at noon.  Bring your favorite appetizer to share (home made or store bought, doesn’t 

matter) and we will eat and meet… lemonade provided.  We have a few things to decide 

for next year as this is normally our last meeting until next September. Officers, summer 

projects and any new ideas..etc..  

All Ladies are welcome to join us! 

 

 

   

 

 

Choir Practice  

 
The choir will now meet on Wednesdays 

at 5:00 p.m. 

Now is a great time to join the choir! 

New members are welcome! 

 

   

 
 

Kingdom Kids... 

IN PERSON!!!  

3:30-5:00 Wednesdays 

at the church! 
 



  

Sunday School  
We are studying The Letter to the Romans, which has been called the Apostle Paul’s 

masterpiece.  

To join the Zoom session at 9:15 a.m. Click the 

link:  https://us02web.zoom.us/j/87174870259  and Zoom Sunday School will 

automatically open.  

To join by phone: Call (312) 626-6799   Enter: 871 7487 0259   

   

  

Spring Bible Study   
Transformed by Prayer.  We will follow the recent book by James Martin, Learning to 

Pray.  It is not required that you purchase the book, but it will guide our topics in 

discussions when we gather.  

  

Wednesdays  11:00 a.m. at the church 

 

(we are not meeting on Zoom this week at 6:30 p.m.) 

 

 To join us click the link https://zoom.us/j/286978612 on your computer or mobile device 

and the Zoom meeting will automatically open. 

To join with any phone: Call (312) 626-6799 Enter this code:  286 978 612 

 

 

  
 

 

 

An Exciting Summer Planned for Children and Youth! 

June - Family Pool Party 

July - Youth Pool Party 

June 13-18  Youth Passport Greensboro College 

July 19-22 Outdoor VBS 

Youth Beach day in July! 

For Questions or to sign up for camp, contact Ashley Edwards.. 

  

  
 

 

 

Connecting to the World...Missions  -  2 opportunities on Saturday  

  

 

One Day Mission Project - On Saturday, May 8 we will go to Meno to 

bundle firewood that will be sold to Bear Creek Lake State Park.  This work will help fund 

the Meno, a Christian residential community for those affected by drug and alcohol 

addiction.  We will meet at the church at 8:30 and return by 3:00.  Lunch will be 

provided.  To sign up call or email the church office. 

https://maymemorialchurch.us14.list-manage.com/track/click?u=fb3e98059c36b56fc7bcc44c9&id=4f3c8b488b&e=48e7118e65
https://maymemorialchurch.us14.list-manage.com/track/click?u=fb3e98059c36b56fc7bcc44c9&id=7136192969&e=48e7118e65


Hope House Walk - May 8 - In the Village of Powhatan 

against domestic violence. 

 

 

Social Services Emergency Housing 

The Rachael Circle will be collecting items for the Powhatan Social Services Emergency 

Home.  This is a project led by Renee VanNatter at the Social Services office. 

Needs: *Paper plates and plastic utensils, *Bottled water and non- perishable food items 

*Twin mattress and pillow covers, *Gift cards to Walmart and Sheetz 

  
 



 

The Coalition of Churches would like to invite you to attend the event that the Pipe Hitters 

Motorcycle Union is having at Lonesome Dove.  The event is open to the public.   During this event, a 

car will be presented to a veteran.   This is being done by Vehicles for Veterans.    V4V is run by a 

100% disabled veteran.   He refurbishes cars and gives them to a veteran. We will have food, raffles, 

vendors, a band and of course horses during this event.  Hope to see you at "The Dove" 

  
 

 

Announcements 

 

Audio/Visual (A/V) Volunteers Needed  

As you pray for May Memorial this week, please ask the Lord to stir the hearts of 

individuals to volunteer for the Audio Visual Team.  Individuals willing to explore 

the possibility of serving one Sunday a month as a sound board or computer 

technician are asked to share their interest with Diana in the church office (804-598-

3098).  Training will be provided.  This is a great opportunity for some in our congregation to become 

providers rather than consumers… 

Joy Sanudo, Billy Kruschwitz 

A/V Team Leaders 
 

mailto:maymem@verizon.net?subject=A/V%20Team


 

 

Take Me Out to the Ballgame! 

 

We will be including the (close and home) games for the children and youth at 

May Memorial over the next couple of months.  If you would like to go to a game 

and cheer on our students they would love to see and hear you cheering them on! . 

 

Wednesday, May 5, 4:30 p.m. – Powhatan Middle School 

Middle School Baseball 

 Tyler & Zach Bilthuis 

 

Wednesday, May 5, 5:30 p.m. – Home at Powhatan 

PHS JV Lacrosse Team 

 Sarah Seaman 

(there is an entry fee** see note below.) 

 

Wednesday, May 5, 6:30 p.m. – Pitt Field (3834 Old Buckingham Road) 

 Powhatan Herricanes (Coached by Michael Edwards) 

 Laura Edwards 

 

Thursday, May 6, 6:30 p.m. – Turner Field (3849 Old Buckingham Road) 

 Powhatan Debs (Coached by Matt O’Quinn) 

 Alyssa O’Quinn 

 

Saturday, May 8, 7:00 p.m. – Green Field (2505 Mann Road) 

Warriors 

         Graham Bilthuis 

 

Wednesday, May 12, 4:30 p.m.  – Powhatan Middle School 

 Middle School Baseball 

 Tyler & Zach Bilthuis 

 

Saturday, May 15, 7:00 p.m.  – Green Field (2505 Mann Road) 

 Warriors 

 Graham Bilthuis 

 

  

**(there is an entry fee which, for home games and away games against Midlothian, are managed through 

gofan.co (not .com) and aren't available for purchase until game day.) 

  



 

Thank you 

 

Our family would like to thank everyone at May Memorial for all of their love, support and prayers for Fran and us 

over these last few years. It has meant so much to us.  ~ Jeff O'Donnell 

 



 

 

May Birthdays 

 

 

  2 - Jim Madures 

  5 - Scott Richards 

  9 - Conley Bodsford 

10 - Lee Howard 

12 - David Terry 

14 - Jason Young 

16 - Haley O'Donnell 

17 - Kenneth Carter 

 

 

 

It's a Boy! 

 

We celebrate with Willie and Lydia Ferebee at the birth of their 

son, Parker Thomas Ferebee.  Mom and baby are doing well.  We 

rejoice with the family, especially the proud new grandparents, Jeff 

and Lisa O'Donnell. 

 

A Warm Welcome to Naomi Ellis! 

Daughter of David and Jamie Ellis. 

 

. 

 

 

Financial Information 

 

Our Gifts to our Lord  

Week of May 2, 2021 

 

Regular Offering       $  5,814.59 

A Time to Build               100.00 

Building Fund                  200.00 

Scholarships                      25.00 

Special Offering                90.00   

                                                       

Total                          $ 6,229.59 

 

Building Fund in Honor of Gerald Hagen 

Snead DeNoon 
 

 

 

 


